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Donald H. Doherty, Esq.,
Secretary, District No. 4 Council,
(International Chemical Workers’ Union, 

410 Bloor Street East,
Toronto 5, Ontario.

Ottawa (4), 
February 10, 1955.

Dear Mr. Doherty:

The Prime Minister has asked me to acknowledge the receipt of your 
letter of February 3, with which were enclosed resolutions passed by District 
No. 4 Council, International Chemical Workers’ Union.

At Mr. St-Laurent’s direction, the representations of the resolution are 
being referred for the attention of the appropriate Ministers.

Yours sincerely,

J. S. Cross,
Secretary.

Ottawa, February 16, 1955.

Donald H. Doherty, Esq.,
Secretary, District No. 4 Council,

International Chemical Workers’ Union,
410 Bloor Street East,

Toronto 5, Ontario.

Dear Mr. Doherty,

I have received from the Prime Minister’s Office a copy of your letter of 
February 3rd, together with a copy of the Resolution concerning the Canada 
Elections Act.

It is expected that a Committee of the House of Commons will shortly 
be organized to consider proposed amendments to the Canada Elections Act. 
I am, therefore, bringing the Resolution to the attention of the Chief Electoral 
Officer, who will submit it, with other representations which he has received 
on the subject, to the Chairman of the above-mentioned Committee when it 
is set up.

Yours sincerely,

Roch Pinard
Secretary of State.


